
From: Kester, Tony
To: 'SCHEYETT, ANNA' <AMSCHEYE@mailbox.sc.edu>

Date: 7/22/2013 12:17:53 PM
Subject: RE: thank you

Dr. Scheyett,

I apologize for the delay in responding back. I believe we are ready to look at data with a follow up meeting. Are 
there some dates that you have available?

Thanks.

Tony Kester

From: SCHEYETT, ANNA [mailto:AMSCHEYE@mailbox.sc.edu]
Sent: Wednesday, June 05, 2013 4:06 PM
To: Kester, Tony
Subject: thank you

Hi Tony,
Thanks so much for meeting with me and with Sue yesterday. We're excited about the possible collaboration, both
for the CMS Innovation grant and for the evaluation of the impact of OoA services.
Please let us know when your folks are ready to look at data with us for the evaluation, and we'll schedule a follow up 
meeting.
All the best 
Anna

Anna M. Scheyett, PhD, MSW, LCSW
Dean and Professor
College of Social Work
DeSaussure College
University of South Carolina
Columbia, SC 29208
803.777.4886
Email: amscheye@mailbox.sc.edu
Web: http://cosw.sc.edu
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